Minutes of emergency meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard

January 31, 2016

These minutes shall be accepted into the public record (with any corrections noted) at the next meeting
of the Whitingham Selectboard.
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The Whitingham Selectboard held an emergency meeting on Sunday, January 31, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. In
the Selectboard Office of the Municipal Center, 2948, Vermont Route 100, Jacksonville, Vermont

Selectboard members present: Vice Chair, Allan Twitchell; Members Gregory Brown and Robin Kingsley.
Others present: Almira Aekus, Town Clerk
Meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Allan Twitchell.

A motion was made by Robin Kingsley, seconded by Allan Twitchell to amend the town warning to add
an article that reads: “Shall the voters authorize its town treasurer to collect current taxes pursuant to
32 VSA section 4791.” Discussion: It was noted a passage of a law changed the way current taxes can be
collected in Whitingham. The Collector of Taxes can no longer collect current taxes. The law states
municipalities are no longer required to vote for a collector of current taxes. A town must vote to have
the municipal treasurer or the town manager, (if there is one,) assume the duties of collector of current
taxes. There being no further discussion, the board voted for the amended warning.

Respectfully submitted,
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